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29 September 2023 

Ms Nicole Ross 
General Manager  
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
Land of the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation 
Level 17, 2 Lonsdale Street 
Melbourne Vic 3000 
 
Dear Ms Ross 
RE: ACCC Childcare Inquiry 

ELACCA welcomes ACCC interim report released in July.  

ELACCA is keen to provide some insight into some of the preliminary findings, backed by 
disaggregated data across our membership. As you are aware, ELACCA comprises large providers in 
the for-profit and not-for-profit sectors.  

The following are key points of interest from our analysis: 

• quality ratings are stronger for larger providers across a range of different time periods 

• fees among ELACCA members are not materially higher in areas with a high concentration of 
supply  

• spreading fixed costs over less occupancy drives higher fees 

Attached is a brief paper detailing our response to some of these concerns, and providing some 
additional analysis for your consideration. We would be happy to discuss this with you or provide 
further clarification. 

We look forward to engaging in the upcoming public submissions process to inform your final report. 

ELACCA and our 19 CEO members remain committed to supporting the ACCC’s capacity to 
undertake this important inquiry. 

Kind Regards 

Elizabeth Death 
CEO, ELACCA 
























